# TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR Minutes of the Special Meeting of November 19, 2018

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:30 PM in the Administration Department in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087

#### Commissioners Present

Lisa Borowski, President Luke Clark, Vice-President (arrived late) Jake Abel

Richard Booker Jack Larkin Sean Farhy John Nagle

Also Present: Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager/Township Secretary; Kathryn Gartland, Township Treasurer; William White, Assistant Township Manager/Finance Director; and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager.

President Borowski called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance

### 1. Public Participation

None

#### 2. 2019 Proposed Budget Discussion

Mr. White briefly discussed the updates that have been made to the proposed 2019 Budget. Items discussed amongst staff and the Commissioners were 10 months of actuals, funding program modifications, mercantile tax revenue, funding the capital plan, OPEB funding, sanitary sewer fund, community funding, etc.

Commissioner Booker made a motion to support Mr. Zienkowski's recommendation of not funding the OPEB as part of the 2019 budget, seconded by Commissioner Clark. Motion fails 3-4 with Commissioners Farhy, Borowski, Abel and Nagle opposed.

Commissioner Nagle commented he would suggest funding the community groups at the proposed amounts, the additional ask of Wayne Senior Center of \$15,000 and a max additional funding to the Radnor Fire Company of \$100,000.

## Public Comment

Sara Pilling – She commented that the proposed increases are a lot to seniors; Skunk Hollow Garden is raising money for Thanksgiving meals as well as discussed recycling in the Township.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer DeStefano